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May 7, 2004

To:
The Citizen’s Assembly on Electoral Reform Dear Citizens:

I am writing to you to let you know how strongly I support the idea of some form of proportional representation in British Columbia.

Primarily I support this idea because it would give us governments that more accurately reflect the voting wishes of British Columbians, and free us from large majority governments that act without any effective opposition.

My partner is a landed immigrant from Germany, and she still votes faithfully, by mail, in the German elections. She retains her right to vote in Germany because they have proportional representation, and she feels that her votes count there. She sees no point in becoming a Canadian citizen as long as we retain our outdated voting system, because she says she would feel disenfranchised by it. I can see her point.

I also know many young people who don’t bother to vote at all, for the same reason. Why bother when the outcome of so many elections seems pre-determined?

I realize that you are restricted by the mandate that you may not propose a system that increases the seats in the Legislature. I think this is a silly restriction, and hope that a sensible future government would take a long hard look at this and consider changing it.

In the meantime, the solution I favour is to slightly reduce the number of constituencies, taking into account geography as well as population size, and have 2/3 of the seats constituency seats. The remaining 1/3 could then be used to “top up” each party’s representation to reflect the second vote, or Party vote. On our ballots we would be able to vote for our local representative, regardless of the Party they represent, or even vote for a non-party candidate, and also cast a general vote for the Party we favoured according to its policies.

We should know beforehand who the list of Party candidates are, and I would hope that each Party would be required to have an open and democratic process to elect these candidates.

Thank you for your hard work in this process. I had hoped to attend your meeting in Smithers, but it is on a work night for me. So I hope you will consider this letter instead.

Yours truly,

Judith Quinlan

